Select Board Meeting Minutes
March 5, 2025

Selectman Bill Nye called the meeting to order at 6:00pm.

Calling of the roll
Selectmen: Bill Nye, Barry Bateman, Nick Hanson
Secretary: Carolyn Nye

The selectmen signed the town warrant.

Barry made a motion to accept the meeting minutes from February 19,2025 as written.
Bill seconded. Motion passed 3-0.

The town of Shirley received a check from Greenville excise tax for Motor Vehicles for
the month of January in the amount of $3,485.82.

The town of Shirley received a check from the State of Maine for registration of
snowmobiles in the amount of $311.14 it will go to the Shirley Bog Trail Busters.

Geneva Beckwith sent a resignation letter to the select board.

Bill made a motion to accept Geneva Beckwith’s resignation. Nick seconded. Motion
passed 3-0.

The select board has set the date for the Annual Town Meeting for Monday June 16,
2025, at 6:00pm in the Shirley Town Hall.

Floyd Hartford was concerned about the water usage that comes from a pipe located at
the bridge that the Greenville Fire Department was unable to use during a recent
structure fire. The select board informed Floyd that they are aware of the situation and
will be speaking with the Greenville Fire Department at the next select board meeting,
March 19, 2025.

Bill made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:43 pm.

Submitted by,
Carolyn Nye-Secretary



